EXHIBIT D

Alaska State Legislature
Legislative Affairs Agency

Office of the Executive Director
Terry Miller Legisiative Office Building, Room 217
Mailing Address: State Capitol, Rm. 3 Juneau, Alaska 99801-1182  Phone (907) 465-3800  Fax (907) 465-3234

September 19, 2013

Senator Anna Fairclough, Chair
Representative Mike Hawker, Vice-Chair
Legislative Budget & Audit Committee
State Capitol

Juneau, AK 99801-1182

RE: AS 36.30.083(b) Lease Reporting Requirement
Dear Senator Fairclough and Representative Hawker:

In accordance with the requirements of AS 36.30.083(b), the Legislative Affairs Agency
would like to report to the Legislative Budget and Audit Committee that the Agency will
be entering into a 10-year real property lease extension of the Anchorage Legislative
Offices and Anchorage Legislative Information Office at 716 West 4th Avenue effective
June 1, 2014, during the end of fiscal year 2014,

The lease will also be amended to accommodate an cxpansion and renovation of the
premises. As required by AS 36.30.083(a), the market rental value of the renovated
premises, including the parking garage, was appraised by real estate appraiser Tim Lowe,
MALI, CRE, FRICS, of Waronzof and Associates, Inc. on September 18, 2013, and
reviewed by the Alaska Housing Finance Corporation, to establish that the rent due under
the lease is 10 percent below the market rental value of the real property. M. Lowe has
assessed the rental value of the property, as of the effective date of the lease extension on
June 1, 2014, at $325,667 a month or $3,908,000 annually. The annual rental payment
will be $281,638 a month or $3,379,658 annually, exceeding the 10 percent reduction in
market rental value required by AS 36.30.083(a). Our annual savings will be $528,342.

Sincerely,

Pamela A. Varni
Executive Director

cc: Tina Strong, Contracting Officer, LAA




